Vice-President John N. Garner, U. S. Senate Building, Washington, D.C.

Dear Mr. Garners

You probably noticed through the papers that you bought the Champion Boys! Club Lamb at the Southwestern Exposition & Fat Stock Show, March 15, 1940, at a record price of \$3.55 per pound.

It seems a shame to slaughter a beautiful animal of this kind; however, there was nothing else we could do - so we are sending you by American Airlines a few of the choice chops which I hope you and Mrs. Garner enjoy.

Also enclosed is a picture of the writer and the young man who raised the lamb. I am sure he would be delighted to receive a letter from you of congratulations on his winning the prize, etc. I am sending you the Blue Ribbon, too.

I sent you a copy of an editorial which appeared in the Star-Telegram Wednesday with a cartoon by Hal Coffman on the carpet baggers and their visit to Texas. Incidentally, we mailed a copy of this as well as the editorial on Senator Sheppard's speech, which I enclose, herewith, to all members of the Senate and the House and to the leading daily newspapers through out the country.

Hoping both of you are fine and with best wishes, I am

Sincerely